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I am writing in regards to the meeting being held to decide on whether 
or not to mandate the covid-19 vaccine for incoming UNR students. 
Regardless of my personal beliefs or opinions on this matter, there are 
numerous reasons for concern if this was to move forward and become 
policy. 

Firstly, the people of Nevada have not had the opportunity to decide, 
this would be mandated from the Department of Health, a party that is 
not voted in and therefore is not the voice of the people but of a 
decided few. Our state does not bow to policies that are the will or 
opinions of a few. They are to be voted for by the voice of the people 
through the proper channels. This mandate would bypass the legislators, 
who are actually voted in to represent, and answer to, their 
constituents. 

Secondly, Nevada cannot afford to lose some of the best and brightest 
students who will surely drop out or simply choose to go elsewhere. I 
have 4 children who are considering UNR as their choice university in 
the upcoming years. Any form of mandates will be considered a major 
obstacle and seen as a negative intrusion on their freedom of choice 
regarding what goes into their body. This should absolutely never be an 
issue or obstacle when choosing which college to attend. Our kids are 
dealing with enough pressure as it is without having to worry about 
choosing between an education and medical tyranny. 

Thirdly, the Covid-19 vaccine continues to be a trial/experimental 
vaccine, which is not expected to be FDA approved until 2023. 
Therefore, a mandate of this vaccine is in violation of the Nuremburg 
Code, as stated here: The Nuremberg Code (cirp.org) 

The voluntary consent of the human subject is absolutely essential. This 
means that the person involved should have legal capacity to give 
consent; should be so situated as to be able to exercise free power of 
choice, without the intervention of any element of force, fraud, deceit, 
duress, overreaching, or other ulterior form of constraint or coercion; 
and should have sufficient knowledge and comprehension of the 
elements of the subject matter involved as to enable him to make an 

http://www.cirp.org/library/ethics/nuremberg/


 

 

understanding and enlightened decision. This latter element requires 
that before the acceptance of an affirmative decision by the 
experimental subject there should be made known to him the nature, 
duration, and purpose of the experiment; the method and means by 
which it is to be conducted; all inconveniences and hazards reasonably 
to be expected; and the effects upon his health or person which may 
possibly come from his participation in the experiment. 

This should be more than enough reason to absolutely avoid the decision 
to mandate any vaccines at any university in this country. Due to limited 
space I will close with the following quote from Thomas Jefferson; “If 
people let government decide which foods they eat and medicines they 
take, their bodies will soon be in as sorry a state as are the souls of 
those who live under tyranny.” 

Sincerely, 

Jennifer Meyer 

Carson City, NV 

Regards, 
Jenn Meyer 

"Never be within doors when you can rightly be without." ~ Charlotte Mason 


